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Dear staff, parents, carers and neighbours, 

We are removing 2 demountable classrooms that are no longer being used from Hornsby 
Heights Public School, located near the top oval.   

This work is scheduled for Wednesday 16 October 2024 during school hours. The removal will 
be done in one day. 

Trucks will be removing these demountable buildings in sections via the school’s main carpark 
and driveway on Pike Road. Staff will need to park in alternative parking areas on this date. 
There will be some construction noise from the crane and trucks as they enter and exit the 
school via Pike Road.  

The material in these demountable classrooms is assumed to contain bonded asbestos, as 
listed on the school’s asbestos register. Bonded asbestos means it is attached to other 
materials such as tiles or cement and cannot be crumbled by light pressure. 

NSW Health explains that if bonded asbestos is mixed with cement or other hard bonding 
materials, and in good condition, it is likely to be low-risk. 

All work will be done in accordance with work, health and safety laws and the NSW 
Department of Education’s guidelines for the release and transport of demountable buildings 
containing asbestos from school sites, which have been approved by SafeWork NSW. All work 
will be completed in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies, and 
guidelines.      

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  

If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education 
on the details below.   

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.  
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